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Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of Senate Bill 115
which would give the Hawaii Board of Dental Examiners  cease and desist
powers.

All too often issues arise where there is a violation of the statutes or
rules under which one is licensed.  For the most part, an authoritative
sanction with subsequent follow-up on the part of the powers that be are
adequate toward the resolution of the infraction.  There are always
exceptional circumstances where the continuation of
"business as usual" presents a threat to public safety and/or a risk to
the individual practitioner as well.  This bill would enable our Board
of Dental Examiners to act in a timely manner on the more egregious
cases.

We queried our component analogues  across the nation and, of those who
replied, we received (and continue to receive) confirmation of statutory
cease and desist powers of the State Boards in almost all instances.
The Board of Dental Examiners should have the authority to act on the
behalf of the best interests of the public as befits their stature.

Again, thank you for allowing the presentation of this testimony.

Darrell Teruya, DDS
Immediate Past-President, Hawaii Dental Association
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TESTIMONY ON SENATE BILL NO. 115, RELATING TO DENTISTRY. 

TO THE HONORABLE DAVID Y. IGE, CHAIR, AND 
TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, 

AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEES: 

My name is Jeffrey Miyazawa, D.D.S., Chair of the Board of Dental Examiners 

("Board"). The Board appreciates the opportunity to lestify in opposition to S.B. 

No. 115, Relating to Dentistry. 

The purpose of S.B. No. 115 is to grant the Board the power to issue cease and 

desist order for the unlicensed practice of dentistry. 

The Board would like to inform the Committee that the regulatory authority to 

enforce sanctions against unlicensed activity in Hawaii is delegated to the Regulated 

Industries Complaints Office ("RICO") and not to the individual boards. Pursuant to 

section 436B-26.5, Hawaii Revised Statutes, RICO has the authority to issue citations to 

persons engaged in unlicensed activities. With the citation, RICO can assess civil 

penalties and issue an order of abatement. 

Therefore, the Board believes this bill is unnecessary as there is regulatory 

authority already vested in RICO. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in opposition to S.B. No. 115. 
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